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(b) [Reserved] 
(c) The term Notice means a Notice of 

Suspension or Notice of Prohibition 
issued by the OCC pursuant to section 
8(g) of the Federal Deposit Insurance 
Act. 

(d) The term Order means an Order of 
Removal or Order of Prohibition issued 
by the OCC pursuant to section 8(g) of 
the Federal Deposit Insurance Act. 

(e) The term association means a Fed-
eral savings association within the 
meaning of section 2(5) of the Home 
Owners’ Loan Act of 1933, as amended, 
12 U.S.C. 1462(5) (‘‘HOLA’’), Federal 
savings association subsidiary and an 
affiliate service corporation within the 
meaning of section 8(b)(8) of the Fed-
eral Deposit Insurance Act, as amend-
ed, 12 U.S.C. 1818(b)(8) (‘‘FDIA’’). 

(f) The term subject individual means 
a person served with a Notice or Order. 

(g) The term petitioner means a sub-
ject individual who has filed a petition 
for informal hearing under this part. 

§ 108.3 Issuance of Notice or Order. 
(a) The OCC may issue and serve a 

Notice upon an officer, director, or 
other person participating in the con-
duct of the affairs of an association, 
where the individual is charged in any 
information, indictment, or complaint 
with the commission of or participa-
tion in a crime involving dishonesty or 
breach of trust that is punishable by 
imprisonment for a term exceeding one 
year under state or Federal law, if the 
OCC, upon due deliberation, determines 
that continued service or participation 
by the individual may pose a threat to 
the interests of the association’s de-
positors or may threaten to impair 
public confidence in the association. 
The Notice shall remain in effect until 
the information, indictment, or com-
plaint is finally disposed of or until 
terminated by the OCC. 

(b) The OCC may issue and serve an 
Order upon a subject individual against 
whom a judgment of conviction, or an 
agreement to enter a pretrial diversion 
or other similar program has been ren-
dered, where such judgment is not sub-
ject to further appellate review, and 
the OCC, upon the deliberation, has de-
termined that continued service or par-
ticipation by the subject individual 
may pose a threat to the interests of 

the association’s depositors or may 
threaten to impair public confidence in 
the association. 

§ 108.4 Contents and service of the No-
tice or Order. 

(a) The Notice or Order shall set 
forth the basis and facts in support of 
the OCC’s issuance of such Notice or 
Order, and shall inform the subject in-
dividual of his right to a hearing, in ac-
cordance with this part, for the pur-
pose of determining whether the Notice 
or Order should be continued, termi-
nated, or otherwise modified. 

(b) The OCC shall serve a copy of the 
Notice or Order upon the subject indi-
vidual and the related association in 
the manner set forth in § 109.11 of this 
chapter. 

(c) Upon receipt of the Notice or 
Order, the subject individual shall im-
mediately comply with the require-
ments thereof. 

§ 108.5 Petition for hearing. 

(a) To obtain a hearing, the subject 
individual must file two copies of a pe-
tition with the OCC within 30 days of 
being served with the Notice or Order. 

(b) The petition filed under this sec-
tion shall admit or deny specifically 
each allegation in the Notice or Order, 
unless the petitioner is without knowl-
edge or information, in which case the 
petition shall so state and the state-
ment shall have the effect of a denial. 
Any allegation not denied shall be 
deemed to be admitted. When a peti-
tioner intends in good faith to deny 
only a part of or to qualify an allega-
tion, he shall specify so much of it as 
is true and shall deny only the remain-
der. 

(c) The petition shall state whether 
the petitioner is requesting termi-
nation or modification of the Notice or 
Order, and shall state with particu-
larity how the petitioner intends to 
show that his continued service to or 
participation in the conduct of the af-
fairs of the association would not, or is 
not likely to, pose a threat to the in-
terests of the association’s depositors 
or to impair public confidence in the 
association. 
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